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Committee:
Housing and Buildings



	Title:  A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the maintenance of sprinkler systems in certain residential occupancies.
	Sponsors:
Council Members Dilan, Comrie, Gonzalez, Nelson, Seabrook, Stewart and Baez (by request of the Mayor)

	Summary of Legislation:  This legislation would streamline the process of inspecting and testing sprinkler systems by ensuring that all owners of multiple dwellings, SROs and converted dwellings in New York City will have to deal with a single set of sprinkler system maintenance requirements under a single enforcement agency, the Fire Department (FDNY).  In brief, the legislation would require that buildings with 3 or more dwelling units, SROs and converted dwellings have a monthly inspection conducted by a Certificate of Fitness holder or other appropriate licensee.  In addition, the legislation would also impose new flow testing requirements for buildings with 3 or more dwelling units on an annual basis or every 30 months with a pressure gauge.   



	Effective Date:  This law would take effect 180 days after its enactment; provided however, that the fire commissioner may take any and all actions necessary to implement the provisions of this local law prior to its effective date.  


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2008.



	Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY07

FY Succeeding

Effective FY08

Full Fiscal

Impact FY08

Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

$0

$133,875

$133,875

Net

$0

$133,875

$133,875



	Impact on Revenues:  None.



	Impact on Expenditures:  The cost of inspecting sprinkler systems would now be under a single enforcement agency, the FDNY, as opposed to having both the FDNY and the Department of Housing Preservation and Development (HPD) contribute resources to the inspection process.  As a result, the FDNY will need approximately 3 more inspectors than they currently have in order to meet the increased workload of inspecting sprinkler systems.  The FDNY estimates the total cost of these inspectors would be approximately $133,875 in FY08.  



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  General Fund 



	Source of Information:
The New York City Fire Department (FDNY) 

                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:     Anthony E. Brito, Legislative  Financial Analyst

                                            David Pechefsky, Assistant Director

                                       

	History:  Introduced as Intro. No. 426 on September 13, 2006.  

                  To be considered by the Committee as Intro. No. 426-A October 25, 2006.                           
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